Southgate Independent School

Principal’s Report

Board of Education Meeting

November 11, 2010
Professional Development

Kim Simpson, Principal, conducted grade level meetings on Thursday, November 4, 2010.  Data results, progress monitoring, and interventions were discussed.

On Friday, November 5, 2010 Jim Palm, Superintendent, Marge Templeton, DPP, and Kim Simpson, Principal held a meeting to discuss student tardies and absences.

Jennifer Couch, Court Designated Worker, met with Marge Templeton, Jim Palm, and Kim Simpson on Tuesday, November 9, 2010 to discuss the implementation of a state program to address unexcused absences and tardies for grades 6-8.

Kim Simpson, Principal, will attend the NKCES PD meeting on Tuesday, November 9, 2010 at the MET Center in Erlanger.

Donna Hoffman, Instructional Assistant, and Michele Tagher, Spec. Ed. Teacher, received Crisis Management Training in Boone County on November 12, 2010.

Kim Simpson, Principal, will attend the third round if ISLN Meetings held at the MET Center in Erlanger on November 15, 2010.

November 17, 2010, Molly Bowen, Title I Coordinator/RtI Specialists, Valerie Keating, Special Ed. Teacher, and Kacie Browning, Middle Grades Language Arts Teacher, will attend the next ELA Content meeting.

November 18, 2010, Nicole Davis, Third Grade Teacher, will attend the next Math Content meeting.

Family Resource and Youth Services Center (FRYSC)

October 1st through October 31st  


Students Served – 17


Total Contacts – 29



School Supplies - 13



Basic Needs – 16

Home Visits – 0


Year-To-Date


Students Served – 86 


Total Contacts – 122



School Supplies – 57 contacts



Basic Needs – 51 contacts



Health Related Issues - 7



Home Visits – 7

The Power Pack Program is off to a successful start.  Distribution numbers are as follows:


Carry-over from September - 39


Total Packs delivered 108


Total Packs  - 147 


Distributed October 1st  – 19


Distributed October 7th – 24


Distributed October 15th – 17


Distributed October 22nd – 27


Distributed October 29th – 22


Total Delivered – 109


Total currently on hand as of 10/30/2010 - 38

The Chamber has not, so far, been able to help us identify a potential BEST partner.  

Junior Achievement is moving forward.  We have two volunteers currently scheduling programs with Mrs. Rossiter (K) and Mrs. Herald (4th).  We continue to await background checks for additional volunteers.

We continue to use our daily logs, group activity sheets and sign-in sheets to maintain attendance and participation records instead of fully utilizing Infinite Campus.  We expect the changes this month (November)

Monday October 11th at 7:00 p.m. we hosted a Children’s Theater of Cincinnati Production of “The Emperor’s New Clothes” for our second Family Literacy event.  The 45 minute production was followed by a question and answer session with the characters afterward.  There were 19 parents and 38 children in attendance.

Volunteer background checks are proceeding.  Our most recent time frame estimate is sometime after Thanksgiving for returns on the checks we have already submitted.

Holiday assistance forms have been distributed and will again be sent home with students this week.  The numbers for this year are down so far.  We attribute this to the requirement for applicants to work 8 hours of volunteer service through the FRYSC.

Student Achievement

Nothing new to report at this time.

SBDM Council 

The October site-based council meeting was canceled due to illness (we were unable to form a quorum) 
Community Involvement

On Thursday, November 11, 2010 Southgate held a Veteran’s Day Assembly. Parents, families, community members and veterans were cordially invited to join us in celebrating and honoring our country’s veterans.
School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events

Vision and hearing exams were completed for approximately 110 students on Wednesday, October 27, 2010 by Quality Care for Kids.  This is an optional FREE service for our students.  They bring all the equipment with them and do several hearing and vision tests.  They also fitted three students for new glasses.
Parent-Teacher Conferences were held on Monday, November 1, 2010. Teachers distributed report cards and testing data.  

Wednesday, November 11, 2009 students, faculty, staff, family members, and community members attended Southgate’s Veteran’s Day Assembly.  Kindergarten thru third grades attended the 8:15 assembly and fourth thru eighth grades attended the 9:30 assembly.  Southgate’s boy scouts and girl scouts presented the flag and led us in the Pledge of Allegiance.  Mrs. Abner and the Intermediate Band performed a variety of patriotic songs.  Ms. Angie Boyers conducted two Veteran’s Day read alouds. 
